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To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: January 5, 2016 
Subject: December Building Report 
 
Reward Movie 
 The students enjoyed an afternoon of popcorn and a movie on December 21st as a reward 
to filling the OAC Bucket.  The bucket program rewards students for good character traits.  As 
the students are caught making good choices they earn cotton balls for their classroom bucket.  
When the classroom bucket is full, they earn a small class prize, along with dumping their class 
bucket into the big OAC bucket.  We have seen an improvement in behavior as the buckets have 
been filling up. 
 
Music Programs 

The kindergarten and first grade music programs were on December 16th.  Both 
programs went really well, and the auditorium was packed full! 

 
Santa’s Workshop 
 Santa’s workshop was a great success as all students were given a chance to participate.  
A big thank you to all the parent helpers and Dawn Sitz who donates her time before and after 
school to run the workshop. 
 
Discipline Report 
 Below is a summary of disciplinary actions for Overbrook Attendance Center.  
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Overall the numbers are slightly higher than last year.  Although nine of the discipline referrals 
are for two students who both are being put on IEPs.  I expect the number of discipline referrals 
for the third quarter to decrease. 
 
Kansas Reading Roadmap 
 With the change in coordinators, I have seen a positive change already.  Things seem to 
be more organized and I have received a plan for the semester.  The start date of the after school 
program has been postponed by a week, by request of the Kansas Reading Roadmap Program 
Manager.  The expectation is that we as a district have more students attend the program.  We 
were averaging around 40 students last semester and we would like to see this number grow. 
 
Lexia  
 We continue to have a lot of success for students in Lexia.  The first day after break I had 
over 20 certificates for students who moved up a level.  Many of these certificates were earned 
over break.  Many of the students are still working hard to earn the Lexia t-shirt. 


